
MINUTES 

HORSE CAVE CITY COUNCIL 

February 13, 2017 

 The Horse Cave City Council met in regular session Monday, February 13, 2017 at 6:00 

P.M. at City Hall.  Present were Mayor Randall Curry, council members, Maronda Gibson, Perry 

Martin, Velpha Hatchett, Jackie Buckingham and David Lindsey.    

Mayor Curry declared that a quorum was present and called the meeting to order. 

 

 Mayor Curry led the opening prayer and Ken Russell led the pledge to the American flag. 

  

Motion was made by Perry Martin, seconded by Vickie Rogers, that the minutes of the 

January 2017 meeting be approved as presented.  Motion carried 5-0. 

 Voting aye – Gibson, Martin, Lindsey, Hatchett, Buckingham 

 Voting nay – None 

(Vickie Rogers arrived at 6:05pm.)   

 

GUESTS 

None.   

 

REPORTS 

 

Ken Russell, Code Enforcement Officer, presented his monthly report.   

 

Annette Taylor, Treasurer, presented the financial report as of January 30, 2017.   

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

 FINAL READING ORDINANCE #2017-01 - AN ORDINANCE REPLACING THE 

EXISTING 1989 ZONING ORDINANCE IN HORSE CAVE  #89-6A, AMENDED #95.81, 

AMENDED #2004-06, AMENDED #2008-05.  Motion was made by Vickie Rogers, second by 

Perry Martin, that the council pass Ordinance 2017-01 on second reading, to be adopted upon 

publication.  Motion carried 6-0.   

Voting aye- Rogers, Gibson, Martin, Hatchett, Lindsey, Buckingham 

Voting nay-None 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

FIRST READING TO AMEND ORDINANCE 2000-08 REVISING LANGUAGE OF 

THE HORSE CAVE HISTORIC PRESERVATION ORDINANCE AS RECOMMENDED BY 

THE BOARD OF ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW AT THEIR MEETING ON JANUARY 16, 

2017.  Motion was made by Vickie Rogers, seconded by Velpha Hatchett that the amended be 

approved for first reading.  Motion carried 6-0 

Voting aye – Rogers, Gibson, Martin, Hatchett, Lindsey, Bucking ham 

Voting nay – None 
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 Citizens Concerns-None 

 

Council Concerns 

Maronda Gibson noted on behalf of the Beautification Committee the new lights 

highlighting the rock wall at Hidden River Cave.   

David Lindsey expressed concern over the potential damage and concern of safety due to 

the deteriorating wall at 120 E. Main St on the Higbee St. Mayor Curry asked Attorney Pat Ross 

to direct a letter to the owner expressing the City’s concern and request a plan of action.   

 

 Departmental Reports 

-Reports were given by the Fire Chief, Police and Maintenance.   

  

 

Mayor’s Report 

None.   

 

 

Motion was made by Vickie Rogeers, seconded by Velpha Hatchett, that the meeting be 

adjourned.  Motion carried 5-0 by standing vote. 

 

 

       ___/s/ Randall Curry_____  

       Randall Curry, Mayor 

 

 

 

___/s/Ken Russell______  

Ken Russell, City Clerk  

 

     


